2015 Aquatic Invasive Species Prevention
One of the AIS prevention goals for this summer was to create an annual program to monitor and provide an early warning of possible infestations of invasive weeds, particularly Mil-Foil, throughout the Gull Chain of Lakes.  With early detection of an invasive weed species, we have a much better opportunity to isolate and treat the infestation to prevent spreading further in the lake system.  GCOLA received a $5000 grant from Cass County for the monitoring program, which will provide funding for this year and 2016. 
GCOLA contracted with PLM Lake & Land Management Corporation to plan and conduct the survey.  PLM conducts similar surveys for other lakes such as Whitefish chain of lakes and they have the capability to quickly implement a control program at the site of any infestation.  The first survey was completed in early July and the second survey will be completed the end of August or early September.

Twenty-three locations were selected, which included all public accesses, all resorts with lake access, areas of high boat concentration such as restaurants or townhomes and many of the private accesses on the lake.  The locations span across the entire chain of lakes from Lake Nisswa south to both Steamboat Bay and Wilson Bay.  Every location is designated by GPS location so that the exact monitored area can be retested to see if any new weeds are detected.
From the first survey the good news is that no Eurasian Mil-Foil was found at any of the 23 locations.    Some Curly Leaf Pond Weed was found in the channel between Bar Harbor and Zorba’s and at the townhouses in Upper Gull.  Curly Leaf can be controlled but not eradicated with use of herbicides.  The herbicides are most effective when applied in the spring when water temperatures are between 50-60°F and are rising.  GCOLA will discuss possible treatment options for the Curly Leaf Pond Weed we have found with the DNR and PLM for next spring.
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David Hillstrom, Regional Manager for PLM Lake & Land Management, conducting weed survey on Gull Chain of Lakes.

In addition to the annual monitoring program, the GCOLA AIS committee will also be preparing a rapid response plan in the event that an invasive weed species is found, particularly Eurasian Mil-Foil.  We will be working with DNR representatives and AIS Coordinators from both Cass and Crow Wing Counties and PLM Lake and Land Management to prepare a plan that contains information on required treatment permits, treatment options, key individuals that will need to be contacted and securing GCOLA board approvals of funding for the treatment programs.  Target date for completing the rapid response plan is September 1st.

We will provide a summary of the results from the second monitoring survey in the next GCOLA newsletter.  

Steve Allex

GCOLA AIS Committee Chairman     
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